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Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to the Easter edition of the SGHS 
newsletter. As you will see when you read 
the articles it has been a very busy half-term 
and we have been able to resume a more 
‘normal’ programme of visits, including being 
able to take all of Year 9 to Nell Bank for an 
outdoor activity day.

In this issue we have updates from some of our extra-curricular 
clubs, student articles on some recent school visits and some exam-
ples of the incredible art and photography work our students have 
been creating.

Once again Friends of SGHS have been doing some fantastic work 
through organising and running events which provide funding for 
some of the great opportunities and resources our students have 
access to.

We also have a very special update about Rebecca Lofthouse, 
our Learning Director for CREATE, who has won the national ERA 
Foundation Secondary Teacher of the Year for her work in promoting 
Engineering and Computer Science. Well done, Rebecca, this is a 
truly well-deserved achievement!

As we head into the Easter break I wish you all a peaceful and 
relaxing break.

Mr M Turner 
Headteacher

A Word 
from our 
Headteacher



ERA Foundation Award
Article from the Craven Herald

Skipton Girls’ High School can boast of an unprece-
dented acclaim this week. They were delighted to be 
informed that Mrs Lofthouse has been awarded the 
ERA Foundation’s ‘David Clarke’ prize for ‘Outstanding 
Teacher in the Field of Engineering’. 

As well as an award for Mrs Lofthouse, the school will 
receive £12,000 which will be used to support the 
SGHS ‘Engineers of the Future’ programme. Such a 
project aims to work on the Northern Star Academies 
Trust ‘Green Promise’, exploring engineering solutions 
for sustainability in schools.

Qualifying in 2015, Mrs Lofthouse took up her first 
placement at SGHS as a Computer Science teacher, 
creating an annual Engineering and Computing en-
richment programme, which included trips to Bletchley 
Park and Legoland, Alton Towers and The National 
Museum of Computing. 

Mrs Lofthouse began to look beyond the curriculum 
to embed programming, electronics, and bigger world 
application to the core. She went on to introduce the 
A level Computer Science course, the first cohort of 
A Level consisted of 5 students. With her supra-cur-
ricular provision, this number has risen to 10 and 14 in 
the last 2 years. Of the current A level cohort 80% of 
students have chosen to pursue Computer Science at 
university. Mrs Lofthouse and the team are passionate 
about addressing the dearth of women and women 
leaders in this sector nationally, something which the 
ERA Foundation praised Mrs Lofthouse for.

In 2016, she established the SGHS Robotics club. Over 
the past 5 years SGHS have won all rounds of the 
Lego League competition and qualified for the Nation-
al Finals. This year the club had a record 54 members.

As Learning Director, Mrs Lofthouse and her team have 
launched a programme called “The Engineers of the 
Future”. Its aim, to build additions to the school that 
will reduce the carbon footprint. The first and current 
project is the “Generate Gym” which involves trans-
forming a courtyard into an energy generating gym. 
Mrs Lofthouse is leading the students to innovate, build, 
fundraise and upcycle to achieve their vision. 

Mrs Lofthouse runs sessions with primary schools to 
introduce robotics and coding and annually organises 
a Spectacular STEM Day where over 400 pupils from 
over 40 primary schools have attended, experiencing 
diverse and engaging STEM challenges.

Skipton Girls’ High School feel very lucky to celebrate 
such a high profile and worthwhile prize and project 
within our staff body and look forward to building the 
engineers of the future with our inspired, eco-motivat-
ed student body.

(Above) Mrs Lofthouse with some of  her Computer Science students
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Football Tournament
On Tuesday 29th March, our U15 
squad went unbeaten in the group 
rounds and just missed out winning 
the tournament on penalties! 
They all played fantastically and 
kept working hard until the end. 
Player of the Tournament: Olivia 
Mounsey.

As we come the end of the football 
season for this year, it has been 
another brilliant year which has 
seen all year groups from 7 to 10 
see success through friendlies 

and tournaments. There has been 
excellent commitment and efforts 
seen from all players since Sep-
tember and I would like to thank 
all the captains who have played a 
role to help organise the teams and 
shown great leadership throughout 
the year:

•	 Year 7 - Macy Plunkett 
•	 Year 8 - Grace Patrick 
•	 Year 9 - Isabelle Irwin 
•	 Year 10 - Bea Benn

Of course, thank you as well to all 
players who have come down to 
training sessions and made it pos-
sible for the club to be successful 
this year. We have acquired a new 
kit this year and I hope that we can 
continue building on the success in 
future as we look to start a Craven 
District School League. 

Mr Barker 
Football Coach

Leeds Geography Trip
Our Year 12 Geographers spent a day in Leeds inves-
tigating contrasting health in two wards of Leeds and 
looking at the relationship between health, physical 
environment and deprivation. We really enjoyed being 
able to get back out on fieldwork and learnt some 
valuable skills which will be useful when they come 
to conduct their own independent fieldwork for their 
NEAs in the summer. After two years of very limited 
fieldwork it was great to be able to interview members 
of the public on their experiences of living in Leeds 
and to see some geography in action, especially in the 
gorgeous sunshine.

Ms Phillips 
Curriculum Leader: Geography
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Our talk with Hetty was really inspirational and so interesting. 
I learnt a lot about a different style of art, and how as an 
artist you can truly be inspired by your surroundings. I learnt 
the importance of courage as Hetty left everything she knew 
behind in order to further pursue her passions - moving to Italy 
on her own with the challenge of learning a new language. 
I also really enjoyed seeing the her multitude of artistic 
creations, through her talk I learnt how important it is to not be 
discouraged by other’s words, but instead to choose a career 
doing what you love

- Abi Boye, Year 12

Visit by Ex Student Hetty Laycock
It was great to have ex SGHS 
student Hetty Laycock come into 
school to give a talk to some of 
our Year 10 & 11 Art students, Arts 
Award students and Year 12 A 
Level Art students. It was superb 
to see her beautiful artwork, and 
I know she inspired our students 
enormously. 

Hetty is a sculptor who works 
primarily in fibre-based materials, 
she now lives and works in Venice. 
Having grown up in Yorkshire, after 
studying initially at Leeds Arts Uni-
versity, Hetty went on to complete 
a degree in Fine Art at Falmouth 
University, Cornwall. During her 
degree at Falmouth University, 
Hetty was offered the opportunity 
to study for an academic year at 
Accademia di Belle Arti di Venezia. 
Specialising in sculpture at an Ital-
ian university, opened Hetty’s eyes 
to a new language and exciting 
cultural diversity, all of which she 
shared with us.

Mrs Scott 
Curriculum Leader: Art

(Above) Ex student Hetty Laycock giving a talk to our arts students
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Maths Inspiration Show
On Tuesday 29th March, 
the Year 12 Mathema-
ticians went to see the 
Maths Inspiration show 
at Leeds Playhouse 
Theatre. This is the first 
time since 2019 that we 
have been able to take 
students to something 
like this. The aim of the 
trip was to see elements 
of what they learn in the 
classroom and apply it 
to real life situations and 
possible career paths 
they can embark on. All 
the students represented 
the school very well and 
there were many who 
commented that they 
found it interesting and 
not what they expected.

Mr Barker 
Maths

What did you find interesting about the show?
What I found most interesting is that there may be more careers out there that 
involves maths that you would have never expected.

I found the show very engaging. It was very different from what I had expected 
because it applied maths to all kinds of real-life situations from covid statistics to 
juggling!

Was it what you expected? 
Not at all, despite maths being a difficult subject for me I found it quite fascinating 
and quite fun actually as they brought a fun twist to the way the guest speakers 
viewed maths. It also made me feel better about my strengths and weaknesses 
in maths as even the speakers with PhDs said there were areas of maths they 
weren’t so keen on.

Would you recommend it to future Y12 students?
Definitely as it does broaden your knowledge of the subject that there really are 
real life examples everywhere and a lot of unsuspecting job roles that use what 
we learn in our maths lessons that are actually all around us.

I would highly recommend this trip to the future year 12s - a great experience and 
a fun trip out!

Student Perspectives Macy R and Caitlin B
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Photography 
Exhibition
I hope you can take time to have a look at 
the new exhibition of Year 10 photography in 
Café Quad. I think they look amazing!

Mrs Scott 
Curriculum Leader: Art



Page 8 // Skipton Girls’ High School Newsletter // Issue 91

www.northernlightsscitt.com

S C H O O L  C E N T R E D  I N I T I A L  T E A C H E R  T R A I N I N G

This term has been a busy 
one for us at Northern 
Lights SCITT!

Our fab trainees have started to 
really increase their teaching time 
in schools. They are certainly 
on course to become ready to 
hit the Early Career Framework 
running when they start their first 
teaching roles in September! 
Congratulations to the trainees 
who have already secured jobs for 
September - the schools who have 
snapped them up are very lucky 
indeed!

Adding to an already busy term, 
Ofsted visited us at the start of the 
month and their report is due at 
the start of April. THANK YOU to 
all colleagues, partnership schools, 
mentors and trainees for the 
phenomenal support for Northern 
Lights during the inspection. The 
strength of our partnerships, the 
excellent support for our trainees 
and the quality of our curriculum 
shone through. 

We are now recruiting for our 
courses starting in September. We 
are looking for excellent Primary 
and Secondary teachers of the fu-
ture; do look at our website to see 
what we have to offer.
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A Taste of Teaching
The trust is delighted to have secured DfE funding to support three week paid internships for 
undergraduate Maths, Physics and Computing students. These internships are designed to 
give the interns a taste of teacher training and allow them to make an informed decision about 
whether teaching is the right career for them. The programme will begin in June and interns 
are given £300 per week to cover living and travel expenses and spend the majority of their 
time in a host placement school shadowing and supporting teachers. We are still accepting 
applications so spread the word!
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This term it was fantastic to have Laura Mate in school 
to talk about her career as a very successful Photogra-
pher. Laura studied Photography at Bradford College, 
before moving to London to train to be a professional 
photographer. Laura was offered a 3-month contract to 
work in China, which turned into a 3 and half year jour-
ney, working for Elle Decoration. Laura then moved to 
Paris to continue working for Elle Decoration before 
moving back to Ilkley to raise her family and continue 
working from her studio as a freelance photographer. 

Laura gave a superb, inspiring talk to our : Year 10 Pho-
tography students, Arts Art Award students, Year 12 A 
Level students and some Year 13 and Year 11 students.

Mrs Scott 
Curriculum Leader: Art

Lucia Whitfield in Year 12 said 
of the talk:

I found Laura’s talk very interesting 
and inspiring as it was great to hear 
from someone who had experienced 
a career in the artistic industry. It was 
also very useful for my Arts Award as 
it gave me a better insight into the 
different aspects of photography and 
what skills are needed to achieve the 
fantastic pictures Laura had produced.

Professional Photographer in School
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Macbeth
Year 10 Theatre Trip to 
the Leeds Playhouse

Lois 10V
Amy Leach’s production of Macbeth was successful in it’s experimental 
and accessible goals. From the incredible lighting, to set and costume 
design, to the intimacy between the characters, this production brought 
nuance to the play.

Imogen 10V
Amy Leach’s production of Macbeth is a modernised adaption of the 
famous classic of Macbeth. Leach uses stage placement and lighting 
to create an atmosphere that is engaging for the audience and brings 
about continual dramatic tension. The modernisation of this adaption 
is also highlighted by the diversity of the cast and the natural chemistry 
they hold. 

Ceyda 10V
Jessica Baglow’s Lady Macbeth and Tachia Newall’s Macbeth both 
show their characters drift apart in the play. In the beginning of the 
play, their relationship is full of affection and love and both these emo-
tions die out as the play continues and the performance portrays their 
downfall well, creating a sombre mood in the audience.

Here are some short reviews written 
by our Year 10 theatre critics! 

On March 17th, the 
English Depart-
ment took Year 10 
to see Amy Leach’s 
new production of 
‘Macbeth’ starring 
Tachia Newall and 
Jessica Baglow, at 
the Leeds Playhouse. 

A wonderful time was 
had by all and we 
were very relieved 
that the production 
went ahead – the 
performance the 
night before had 
been cancelled 
owing to Covid-19 
amongst the cast 
– so we had the 
special addition of 
Amy Leach herself 
introducing the per-
formance! The actor 
playing Lennox came 
on script-in-hand and 
did a phenomenal 
job on only a few 
hours of rehearsals. 
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Joni 10A
Amy Leach makes sure to create the most inclusive environ-
ment. There was a set back with one of the cast testing positive 
for Covid – I think both the understudy and all characters in the 
play improvised well with this. The use of the set makes it so 
that the audience can clearly see and understand what is going 
on at all times with the spotlight making it clear who was put 
forward and what they were thinking. 

Jane 10V
The levels in the play were used to reflect the hierarchy of the 
characters. The hydraulic stage in the middle was used by 
the people in power, when lifted, such as King Duncan, and 
Macbeth, when he became King. The use of lighting, too, was 
complementary to this feature. When the stage was lifted, King 
Macbeth, was standing at the top, while the others were dining 
underneath the stage, and the light did not reach them. The light 
could represent knowing, and the absence of light, unknowing. 
Macbeth knew what he was going to do, while the other charac-
ters were oblivious. 

Emilia 10A
Amy Leach’s production gave the audience and cast members an 
opportunity to see and be involved in accessible acting. All types 
of audience were able to watch the production of Macbeth and 
enjoy it. This gave it a more inclusive and welcoming feel, which 
completes what they aim for at the Playhouse linking to their slogan: 
‘We are home.’

Emily 10A
Jessica Baglow’s Lady Macbeth creates a much more tender and loving 
atmosphere around her character rather than the manipulative charac-
terisation audiences have seen from this character before. This makes 
the emotional sleepwalking scene even more heart-wrenching and allows 
audiences to sympathise with this complex character. 

Rimsha 10A
Shahbaaz Khan’s acting skills presented the maturing of Malcolm throughout the 
play very well showing different emotions when he was fleeing the country after 
his father’s death, to building his own army and finally regaining the throne.

Esme 10R
Leach’s production is inclusive, mesmerising and engaging and captures the viewers’ 
attention whilst amazing the audience. The use of hydraulics in the staging (the moving ramp/ 
platform) help the audience to understand the hierarchy and the characters’ importance in the 
production at certain times in the play. I also loved how she touched on the theme of miscar-
riage which isn’t always explored in other productions. The use of deaf actors and sign lan-
guage widened the audience and helped all viewers understand the language better.

Jasmine 10A
The dramatic use of lighting and sound created suspense and interest in the audience which 
otherwise could have been lost in the Shakespearean language. Inclusivity was also beautifully 
worked into the play in a way which made it really feel part of the production.
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ALL STUDENTS AND FAMILIES WELCOME

Register through Friends’ website or ParentPay (for just 1p) and then 
fundraise through JustGiving, link listed on our website below:

▶  Free snack 
pack, BBQ 
lunch and 
drinks for all

▶  Together we 
are raising 
funds for a 
brand new 
school minibus!

START & FINISH POINT
SGHS front car park at 10 am

PRIZES 
A prize for the individual 
raising the most funds. Free 
bespoke hike T-shirt for the 
first 50 who sign up! Min £30 
sponsorship encouraged.

TO PARTICIPATE
Sign up deadline Wed 4th May. 
Sponsorship form, Just Giving 
site and route map will then be 
emailed to you.

SPONSORED WALK
12KM
ACR O SS SK IPTON MOOR

SUNDAY 15TH MAY 2022

WWW.PTA-EVENTS.CO.UK/FRIENDSOFSGHS

Skipton Girls’ High School
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The Shop on the Corner

Skipton Girls’ High School

Looking for affordable 
uniform for your child?

Buy preloved schoolwear 
and support S.C.A.D

SCAD accepts donations of 
used SGHS uniform, in good 
condition, for resale.

Thank you for your support.

Open Saturday and weekdays 
except Tuesday, 9.30am-4.30pm.

This is an ongoing initiative.

@ The Shop 
on the Corner
73 High Street, Skipton

FRIENDS  OF SGHS ARE  GLAD TO SUPPORT RAIS ING FUNDS FOR SCAD
e: team@friendsofsghs.org.uk w: www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsghs
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Minorities Matter
This club takes place on a Thursday 12.30pm in M14. 
We take immense pleasure in discussing a wide vari-
ety of issues. The first term contained lots of exciting 
presentations with vigorous discussions on topics 
such as institutional racism, microaggressions – both 
in and outside of school – and cultural appropriation. 
Recently, we have had the pleasure of learning about 
one of our teacher’s religion (the wonderful Dr Meh-
ta)– Zoroastrianism, as well as sharing delicious foods 
from our diverse cultures. Furthermore, the group 
has been discussing organising a culture day, where 
the students will be able to come in their traditional 
dress and participate in various different activities from 
different cultures and expand their knowledge and en-
richen their taste buds. Minorities Matter is an incred-
ibly fulfilling group with a range of incredible students 
who are all keen in wanting to learn, and to share their 
thoughts and voice their concerns; the club provides 
a safe space for such things. With these thoughts and 
concerns about matters such as microaggressions, 
we aim to take our knowledge out into the school via 
gatherings with the hope of educating the students 
and staff, not only about different religious events such 
as Eid and Holi but also about issues like microaggres-
sions. We hope that more students are encouraged to 
come to this wonderful club.

Maiyda Amin 
Year 12

FemSoc on 
Fridays
SGHS FemSoc has had another busy half term 
and is especially proud to have worked along-
side Mrs McMillan this term to generate real 
change in the school environment by forming 
an action group on sexual harassment and 
creating the wording for a poster to demystify 
the reporting process for incidents of sexual 
harassment within school. 

Additionally, this half term we also celebrat-
ed the International Women’s Day theme of 
#BreakTheBias and Caitlin in Year 9 explored 
harmful stereotypes relating to feminism in a 
really thoughtful presentation.

SGHS FemSoc is inclusive and intersectional 
and we hope to see more students joining us 
in R1 on a Friday lunchtime next half term!

Miss Silver 
Curriculum Leader: English
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This term has been a very busy term for Sport, a lot 
of netball fixtures have been played and we’ve had 
some great results. All years have finished their 
leagues and have shown great progress through 
all the games. All teams also competed in a Brad-
ford Netball tournament and there were some 
great results, special mention to the Year 9 squad 
who finished third overall in their tournament. 

The cross-country team have done incredibly well 
this term; our girls have put in great performances 
in all races throughout the term. The Year 7 and 
8 team competed really well and overall came 
second in the Keighley and Craven Schools XC 
league. The Year 9 and 10 team also competed in 
the league and came second which is a fantastic 
result for all. Special mention to Izzy Wright who 
came 3rd overall in the Year 7 and 8 category of 
the league, an amazing achievement. 

The dance teams have done fantastically well this 
term. 6 girls in Years 11 and 12 took to the stage in 
the Great Big Dance off, they performed a fantas-
tic piece and came 3rd overall in the competition. 
competing against 16 other schools. The KS3 
dance team competed in the Northern Schools Vir-
tual Dance competition against 10 other schools, 
they had a very strong performance and won the 
competition which is an outstanding result. Well 
done to all of our dancers. 

The PE department would like to thank everyone 
who has played this term and hope that there is 
just as much interest in cricket, rounders and ten-
nis that will be put on during the summer term. 

 Team PE

PE News!
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Year 9 Nell Bank Visit

On Tuesday 1st March and Thursday 3rd March, Year 9 
went on a trip to Nell Bank for the day. It was so much fun 
participating in the many team building activities organised for 
us throughout the day. 

My friends and I had so much fun in the various games such 
as the obstacle course where we had to work as a team to 
not spill a bowl of water across the course and crossing the 
piranha-infested custard river (without falling in!). 

We built new skills during the orienteering activity finding 
locations around the site. Everybody really enjoyed skiing down 
the ‘Nellbanian Mountains’ working with our teammates to ski 
on wooden planks down the hill. It was an absolutely amazing 
day packed full of adventure; we had such a great time!
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We went to Nell Bank and had a lot of fun! 
It was a very enjoyable experience and 
we got to engage in many different team-
building activities such as orienteering, 
obstacles courses and team games. I 
especially loved the skiing where we had 
to work with a partner in our teams to 
get across on wooden skis to complete 
a challenge. Thank you to everyone who 
organised this trip for us!
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Duke of Edinburgh

At the end of March, Year 10 
students completing their Duke 
of Edinburgh bronze award spent 
a day out in the Yorkshire Dales 
for a training day. We walked in a 
circular loop from Embsay through 
Draughton, Halton East and Eastby. 

The walk was challenging with a lot 
of hills to climb, but we really en-
joyed walking in the lovely weather 
with our peers. We are therefore all 
looking forward to the proper ex-
pedition that we will be completing, 
on different dates, from May to July. 

Although we have spent time 
learning how to read maps in 
class, it was good to get some 
proper experience over navigating 
in the countryside using only our 
map skills. I would say this was 
the most challenging part of the 
walk, but it was brilliant to see how 
capable we are at navigating our 
way on a route.

Although many people see the 
Duke of Edinburgh award as only 
involving the expedition itself, to 
achieve the award we must take 
part in different extracurricular 
activities outside of school. This 

involves three sections: a volun-
teering, physical and skilful activity. 
Many students have been working 
in charity shops, as well as other 
organisations that help the commu-
nities we live in and taking part in 
sport clubs (such as netball, tennis, 
and badminton.) To complete the 
award, we must also take part in 
a skill which includes activities 
such as cooking, playing a musical 
instrument, and improving our art 
skills. The Duke of Edinburgh has 
been an incredible award for us 
to be able to take part in as it has 
given us the opportunity to try new 
things that we might not pursue if it 
weren’t part of the award. 

I am doing D of E this year to push 
myself out of my comfort zone. I 
do not go on many hikes through 
the countryside and had not used 
a map before training for D of E 
this year. D of E has allowed me to 
challenge myself and try something 
new. It has also given us the oppor-
tunity to work on our team building 
skills and perseverance which are 
important throughout our lives.

Amelie Chaduc 
Year 10
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Club de Français
Year 12 girls studying French have been taking part in 
a French club with the Year 12 boys from Ermysted’s, 
organised by Mrs Beaumont. In mixed teams we have 
collaboratively taken part in group discussions around 
current curriculum topic areas. Though we learn from 
the same course, it has been really interesting to share 
our ideas and hear new perspectives based on our dif-
ferent in-class discussions. We have also played various 
games ranging from translation competitions to quizzes 
on French culture and general knowledge, in order 
to win the coveted French Club Trophy (and a week’s 
worth of pride and honour). As well as being a fun way 
to interact with different French students, the club has 
also helped a lot with our language skills, for example 
thinking and debating on the spot, and listening and 
responding to others’ spoken French. We look forward 
to more debates and friendly (though sometimes tense) 
competition as the club carries on next half-term, when 
it will be hosted at EGS.

Mrs Beaumont 
Learning Director: MFL & Expressive Arts
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GIN
TASTING

£20 FOR GIN  
DRINKERS

Hosted by Friends of SGHS  
& Otterbeck Distillery

NIGHT& SPANISH 
TAPAS 
BUFFET

FRIDAY 1ST JULY 2022, 7PM

MAIN HALL,  
SKIPTON GIRLS’ HIGH SCHOOL
Contact team@friendsofsghs.org.uk for more details.

Ticket includes delicious Mediterranean Buffet with veg 
& vegan options. Please indicate all names of attendees 
when purchasing tickets. 

LIVE  
JAZZ

GIN 
BOTTLE 
RAFFLE

CASH & 
CARD 
BAR

Tickets available on ParentPay or via:
www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsghs

Skipton Girls’ High SchoolRaising funds for a new school minibus.
Skipton Girls’ High School

INCLUDES WELCOME GIN 
& FIVE GINS TO TASTE

£10 FOR NON GIN DRINKERS 
(INC. SOFT DRINK)
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CLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUBCLUB
150

Launching the Friends’ 150 Club for 2021.

The 150 Club is a great way to support the school’s 
Hardship Fund whilst having a bit of a flutter! 

How does it work?
• After payment of £20 via 

ParentPay you will be entered 
into three draws monthly for 12 
months. See Friends’ page on 
www.sghs.org.uk for details.

• At time of payment state 
three number preferences  
(between 1-150). You will then 
be informed which is your 
membership number.

£20 FOR ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP

ALL PARTICIPANTS MUST BE OVER 16

For queries contact: 
team@friendsofsghs.org.uk 

£40

£25

£10

1ST

2ND

3RD

PRIZE

PRIZE

PRIZE

GIN
TASTING

£20 FOR GIN  
DRINKERS

Hosted by Friends of SGHS  
& Otterbeck Distillery

NIGHT& SPANISH 
TAPAS 
BUFFET

FRIDAY 1ST JULY 2022, 7PM

MAIN HALL,  
SKIPTON GIRLS’ HIGH SCHOOL
Contact team@friendsofsghs.org.uk for more details.

Ticket includes delicious Mediterranean Buffet with veg 
& vegan options. Please indicate all names of attendees 
when purchasing tickets. 

LIVE  
JAZZ

GIN 
BOTTLE 
RAFFLE

CASH & 
CARD 
BAR

Tickets available on ParentPay or via:
www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsghs

Skipton Girls’ High SchoolRaising funds for a new school minibus.
Skipton Girls’ High School

INCLUDES WELCOME GIN 
& FIVE GINS TO TASTE

£10 FOR NON GIN DRINKERS 
(INC. SOFT DRINK)
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Blessed with warm spring sunshine our recent Mother’s 
Day stall set up outside in SGHS’s quad raised a fabu-
lous £1,364. After two years of hosting this fundraiser 
online it was great to give students the opportunity of 
visiting this market in-person again.

A huge thank you to those kindly providing lovely cre-
ative gifts - from homemade tiffin & brownies to cro-
cheted tealight holders and potted Spring plants - there 
was something at the market for everyone. A big thanks 
to our students who shopped so enthusiastically at this 
fundraising market too. 

A packed hall at the February Games Night raised a 
lovely £1,609 and was a perfect opportunity for families 
and students to get together, enjoy an Italian buffet 
and have fun. The Easter raffle drawn this Monday 
made £760. A special thanks to Flipside Creperie for 
their meal voucher and for other kind donations. 

The three lucky winners were: 

Mia Petrucci - Year 12,  
Amelia McDonnell - Year 10  
Adélie Tuck - Year 8 

WELL DONE!

Thank you for your generosity – a total of £3,733 
made this term.

Friends are currently raising funds for a school mini-
bus to allow groups of our students to travel to sports 
fixtures, art or geography field trips or science & maths 
challenges away from school. The much-needed vehicle 
will cost school £30,000. Friends have pledged £15,000, 
and with your help hope to hand over this sum to school 
by December 2022. We still have work to do, with 
around £11,000 still to raise.

Can you help us? Come along to the Sponsored Hike at 
10am, Sunday 15th May and encourage friends & family 
to sponsor you. The hike will follow a well-marked 12 km 
circuit (3 - 4 hours to complete) and raise funds for the 
bus. See flyer for details.

Setting off from school the hike goes out along the ca-
nal and up to Skipton Moor trig point coming back down 

into Skipton along Short Bank Road. A well-deserved 
free BBQ (with veggie, vegan & meat options) and soft 
drinks, for all participating, provided on completion back 
at school. All welcome! Year 7 & 8 students & families 
are especially welcome. 

Sign up via: www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsghs and 
get your free bespoke hike T-shirt available to the first 
50 students to register. Have fun, exercise, meet other 
students, get fantastic views over Skipton and the Dales 
and take part in this worthwhile fundraising initiative – 
what better way to spend your Sunday?

There are still membership numbers up for grabs for 
our 150 club. See school website for details. Our 150 
club winners for 2022 are: 

The lucky numbers are:

January 2022  
1st prize No 78 (£40); 2nd prize No 115 (£25) 
3rd prize No 135 (£10)

February 2022  
1st prize No 20; 2nd prize No 43 & 3rd prize No 103

March 2022  
1st prize No 52, 2nd prize No 97 & 3rd prize No 82

Lastly, Friends will be hosting an adults-only  
Gin Tasting Night, Friday 1st July - back by popular 
demand. Many thanks to Otterbeck Distillery for host-
ing this night for us. Tickets go on sale next term at 
£20 a head and will include a delicious Mediterranean 
buffet with 5 Gins to taste. See our flyer within this 
newsletter for details.

Happy Easter and we look forward to seeing you in the 
summer term.

The Friends of SGHS team 
Emma, Steve, David, Matt, Dawn,  
Chloe, Alison, Nic & Duncan

Find us on Facebook 
team@friendsofsghs.org.uk

Friends of SGHS News
Spring 2

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsghs/#.Yk6b8MjMJhE
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Photos from around Skipton Moor Photos from our recent  
Mother’s Day Stall

(Above) SKipton Moor Trig point, 373 metres
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Catering 
Theme Day
Everyone enjoyed this month’s Aspens Theme Day roasts 
in school and a big welcome to our new chef Steven.

Tuesday 5th April
Roast Turkey 

or
Lemon & Herb Roast Chicken 

or
Quorn Toad in the Hole

and 

Fennel Seed Roasties
or

Boiled New Potatoes

and

Roasted Carrots
Braised Cabbage

Cauliflower Cheese 

Baked Toffee Apple Crumble with Custard  

Live it. Sketch it. Share it.
Design an Active Travel Poster 

What do we want to see?
The North Yorkshire County Council Sustainable Travel Team would 
like to invite everybody to create a piece of bespoke artwork to 
encourage and inspire others to use Active Travel modes. 

You may use any material (new or recycled) and any process, for 
example; drawing, painting, printmaking, textiles, collage or montage.

2 overall winners will each receive a £50.00 shopping voucher

Artists have until Saturday 30th April to submit their artwork.

Prizes Prizes PrizesPrizes Prizes
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        “Raising Yorkshire Puddings” 
Parent Support Group 

 
Next Parents Support Group details: Tuesday 19th April 2022 

Topic: “Supporting your child: Exam Stress” 
 
 
 

 

 AAbboouutt  UUss::  

 The Parent Support Group is an online support group, facilitated by NHS mental health    
practitioners. The group is a safe space for parents to get together, share their experiences 
and build positive relationships. A different subject is discussed each month and parents will 
receive useful information and strategies around the chosen monthly topic.  
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Skipton Girls’ High School,  
Gargrave Road, Skipton,  
North Yorkshire, BD23 1QL

Tel: 01756 707600
Fax: 01756 701068
Email: reception@sghs.org.uk
Website: www.sghs.org.uk
Tweet: @skiptongirls

This Edition, and previous issues 
of the Newsletter, can also be 
viewed on the School Website...  
www.sghs.org.uk/newsletter


